Piedmont Regional Committee of the Balance of State Continuum of Care
Executive Committee Meeting

May 6, 2015
Meeting Minutes
Opening:  The meeting of the Piedmont Regional Executive Committee was convened on Wednesday, May 6, 2015 via conference call. 
Present:

Floyd Davis- Community Link

Ed Hosack- Cooperative Christian Ministry
Robin Shue – Family Crisis Council

Skeet Ayscue – Homes of Hope

Melissa McKeown – Union County Community Shelter
It was noted that Robin Shue was on the conference call as the Balance of State Alternate Lead for Nicole Dewitt, who is out on medical leave.
1. Approval of Minutes:  The February 4th minutes were reviewed. Melissa McKeown noted that a correction was required under Item 3, PRC 10th Annual Housing Forum. Rachel Sykes is also on this committee. The minutes were approved as presented with the change noted. It was also noted that the March and April meetings via conference call were not held.
2. Balance of State Updates: Robin Shue reported:
· NCCEH is expecting 27 Coordinated Assessment plans from CoCs. They have already reviewed 19 and 8 more plans are up for initial review. 

· HUD released the registration for FY2015 COC grant competition and NCCEH will submit appropriate information by May 18th. They expect the NOFA to be released in early June. Agencies interested in applying for new one year projects are to complete the FY2015 COC Intent to Apply Form.

· During the BoS conference call on May 5th, NCCEH requested that the BoS Collaborative Applicant be transferred to NCCEH from NC Department of Health and Human Services. NCDHHS has always held this position and contracted NCCEH to provide the services. NCCEH feels that becoming independent would allow them the ability to further homeless resources as well as allow them to apply for grants. This was voted on during the conference call and approved.

· All Regional Committees are to appoint a webmaster for maintaining their own page on NCCEH’s website and a webinar will be held on May 19th for these webmasters. PRC has already submitted their webmaster information.

· MCAH formally assumed the role of HMIS lead in NC on May 1st. Every agency using HMIS will appoint an Agency Administrator who will need to attend a future meeting on the migration of the system. All Agency Administrators will need to complete various trainings that are posted on NCCEH’s website prior to the meeting.
3. PRC 10th Annual Housing Forum:  Skeet Ayscue put Salem Taylor on the call to provide information. Salem was not on the Housing Forum committee conference call yesterday but does know that they are finalizing the agenda and there will be three to four speakers. She doesn’t know how many people have registered yet. She does know that more consumers are still needed for the consumer panel. Melissa McKeown will try to get another one from Union County.

4. Other Business:  Ed Hosack stated that Glen Love will be joining CCM as the Director of Development. Floyd Davis stated that Community Link has received a second donated house in Hickory. They are working on remodeling and possibly doing revitalization of that immediate area. They also have a donated condo in the University area they hope to use for transitional rental housing until other homes become available.
5. Next meeting is June 3, 2015.
